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May 2024 

 
Dear Brethren, 

 
“O LORD, how manifold are thy works!  In wisdom hast thou made them all: the earth is 

full of thy riches.”  (Psalm 104:24). Greetings in the precious name of the Lord Jesus Christ. 
We trust that this report finds each one well and enjoying the Lord’s rich blessings. 

 
Unexpectedly, Cyd and I have been confronted with a serious family emergency which 

has required a major change of our plans.  It has become necessary this month to reschedule 
Cyd’s specialist appointment in order to attend to matters at hand.  We have been unable to 
get a new date for the appointment until October, due to the busy schedule of her doctor.  

 
Due to our change of circumstances, I believe that it is necessary for me to take a leave 

from our mission work for some months in order to address the needs of my wife and family.  
As Cyd is unable to take on extended travel, and due to the seriousness of the needs of my 
family, I am unable to leave and visit our supporting churches for the present time.  Knowing 
that this has occurred by the Lord’s wise providence, we are trusting that all the urgent matters 
will be resolved in His appointed time. 

 
In the meantime, we understand should any of the Lord’s churches be directed to cease 

support, as I am presently unable to attend properly to the work.  By His grace, I hope to 
continue faithful in our monthly reporting as we have always endeavored to do.  Once again, 
we greatly appreciate your faithful prayers, understanding, and patience. 

 
Our sincere thanks for your continued love, prayers, encouragement, and support for 

the Lord’s work in Australia and Papua New Guinea. 
 
Love in Christ,  
Bro. Frank James 


